
 

Last week's Proceedings -  

15th  November, 2006

 

President Paul announced the  official star ting of  the  meeting at 1.15pm and formally introduce the visiting Rotarians, PP Pedro Ching 
from the Rotary Club of Hong Kong City North and Ms Nancy Yee f rom our sister club of the Rotary Club of Vancouver, Chinatown.  

 
Then PP Uncle John was asked to lead the song to celebrate the birthday of  PP Tim Lui and IPP Eddy afte r President Paul had presented 

them the birthday gift f rom the Club.  
 

President Paul then asked Treasurer  Rudy to report the Red Box collection which was amounted to HKD 1,300 due to handsome donations 

from the birthday boys and from the attending Rotarians.  
 

PE Laurence was then asked to cha ir the Club Assembly meeting for the day with an opening remark to remind members to express their  
ideas and views on issues brought up after hearing the repor ts from the  respective  members of the board.  

 
Direc tor Norman being the Vice Chairman of  the  Vocational and Community Services Committee  was asked to do the first repor ting. He 

repor ted and reminded members to attend the visit on Sa turday 18
th

 November 2006 to the Home of Loving Fa ithfulness jointly 
par ticipated by the Rotary Club of  Hong Kong South - a meaningful event of  community se rvice  followed by a BBQ outing for fellowship 

amongst members and their families and fr iends.  
 

Direc tor Norman also announced the planning of an upcoming vocational projec t of  a whole day in January 2007 to visit and study the 

logistic anagement of the world's largest Golf Club in te rms of number  of 18-hole golf  courses amounted to 180 holes now and 216 in 
2007. Members are urged to be prepared to join this meaningful vocational event.  

 
In the absence of our International Service Director we have asked President Paul to update us on the inte rna tiona l se rvice  projects that 

involved the applica tions of the distr ict's matching grants -  an effective way to amplify the power and coverage of our service projec ts.  
 

Next was the repor ting from our Treasurer Rudy who reported tha t our Club had been in a hea lthy financial position with the unaudited 
bank balances of HKD 1.5 millions approximately and JPY 0.29 millions as at the end of October 2006.  

 
He  also stated that we had a  running average of red box income of HKD 1,000 per week so far and this was encouraging and thankful to 

the continuous and generous contribution of our fellow members and sometimes our visitors.  
 

Treasurer Rudy concluded his report with a  bad news of 10 luncheon fees being pa id to the hotel by the Club so far  this year due to our 
attending numbers of luncheon participants be ing fallen below the stipulated minimun level.  

 
All members responded to Uncle John's proposition to give Treasurer Rudy a vote of thanks with a collective applause to his well 

presented statements of accounts and his dedicated hard works in preparing and maintaining them.  
 

PP Uncle John was then asked to repor t on the c lub services issues while the club a ttendance for  members was naturally on the top of our 
list of attention. PP Uncle John urged all members to try to attend our regular luncheons meetings as much as they can or at least make use 

of make-ups via  internet and/or attending other club meetings.  

 
Uncle Peter urged our members to continue to strive in recruiting more members irrespective of  the ir agenda  in order to expand our  

membership base in due  course.  
 

PE Laurence then concluded the club assembly by thanking the attentive  partic ipation of all the members and the informative report of the 
directors.  

 
President Paul announced the  closure of the meeting at 2 p.m. with a collective  toast to the  Rotary Clubs of Hong Kong City Nor th, 

Vancouver Chinatown and Hong Kong Island East. 

 

Rotary Information  

Rotary Centenary Challenge Cup  

The Rotary Centenary Challenge Cup this year will be held at Sha Tin Racecourse on Saturday 16
th

 December 2006. Given 
the fact tha t Rotary has been exempted for the  usual sponsorship fee of HK$900,000 for holding a Cup Race, this Distr ict 



event offers an excellent opportunity to promote Rotary’s image in Hong Kong and also allow us to socialize and enjoy the  
wonderful fellowship both within and outside Rotary. 

The Price of the lunch is $20 more than last year but it is a lready the best dea l we can ge t so as to meet the minimum charge 

for  the  exclusive use of the restaurant.  

Allocation of seats/tables will be assigned on a  first come fir st served basis.  

HK Island East Golf  Tournament  

The HK Island East Golf Tournament will be played when the weather is getting cooler , so please be prepared for a bette r 
swing and also pay a ttention to the rules and particulars of golf as appeared hereunder.  

Q.  What is the weight of a golf ball? 

 
A.  The  weight of the golf ball must not be greater than 1.620 ounces avoidupois 45.93 gm) 

Q.  What is the size of  a golf ball?  

A.  The  diameter of  a golf ball must be  not less than l.680 inches (42.67 mm) This spec ification will be satisfied if, under its 
own weight, a ball falls through a 1.680 diameter ring gauge in fewer than 25 out 100 randomly se lected positions, the test 

being car ried out at a  tempera ture of 25 (plus or minus) 1 degree C. 

Q.  What is the size of  the  hole in the putting green ?  

A.  The  hole must be  4 and one quarter inches (108 mm) in diameter and at least 4 inches (101.6 mm) deep. If a lining is used, 
it must be sunk at least I inch (25.4 mm) below the  putting green surface unless the nature  of the soil makes it impracticable to 

do so; its oute r diameter must not exceed 4 and one quarter inches (108 mm). 

Q.  What is a Tee ? 

A.  A Tee is a  device designed to ra ise the golf ball of f the ground. It must not be longer than 4 inches (101.6 mm) and it must 

not be designed or manufac tured in such a way that it could indicate  the  line of  play or  influence the movement of the ball.  

Q.  What is “One Ball Condition”  

A.  If it is desired to prohibit changing brands and types of golf balls during a stipulated round, the following condition is 

recommended : 

Limitation on Balls Used During Round (Note to Rule 5-1) (i) “One Ball ” Condition.  

During a stipulated round, the ba lls a player play must be of  the same brand and type as detailed by a single  entry on the 
cur rent List of Conforming Golf Balls.  

 
(Note)  If a ball of a different brand and or type is dropped or placed it may be  lifted without penalty, and the player must then 

proceed by dropping or plac ing a proper  ball (Rule  20-6). 

******************  

Electronic Make-up Questions 

You can submit an electronic makeup for this missed meeting by answering the following questions:  

 
1. Who were the two visiting Rotarians to our club and what c lub did they come f rom? 

Answer:  

2. Who were the birthday boys this week?  

Answer:  

Date:  Saturday, 16
th

 December 2006
Venue:  The Jockey Club Box, 2

nd
 floor, Grandstand, Sha Tin Racecourse , NT

Time: 12.00 noon until 6.00 p.m.

Price:  $520.00 per person or $6,400 per table of 12 (including lunch buffet unlimited supply of house wine and 
soft drinks) 

Dress Code: Business casual (Tie  or jacket) No jeans and sports shoes.
Parking:  One car park label will be issued to each table

Admission Badges:  Free
Bookings: Conf irmation to be sent to IPP K.L. Cheng at klcheng@hkjc .com or Fax 2966.7795 (Forms can also be  

downloaded from district’s Website ) 
Booking deadline: Friday, 1

st
 December 2006



3. What was the Red Box collec tion for today?  

Answer:  

4. What is direc tor Norman's position in our c lub and what did he  reported on?   

Answer:  

5. Hon Tres. Rudy reported on our average redbox intake per week is how much?  

Answer:  

6. Our Rotary Information was on Rotary Centenary Challenge Cup which will be  held on16th December  2006. What is this 
function and where will it be held?  

Answer:  

Instruction:  

Please copy these questions click the following URL  John Kwok  and paste it to the email and answer these 
questions and then click send  

 

Jokes 

Cowboy Boot  

Bert always wanted a pair of authentic  cowboy boots. He's an elderly man and figures he's not ge tting any younger. So seeing 
some on sale  one  day, he  buys them, wears them home, walking proudly. He walks into the house and says to his wife : 'Notice 

anything different about me? '  
 

Margare t looks him over, 'Nope.'  
 

Frustrated Bert storms off into the bathroom, undresses, and walks back into the room complete ly naked except for the boots. 
Again, he asks, a little louder  this time, 'Notice anything diffe rent NOW?'  

 
Margare t looks up and says, 'Bert, what's different? It's hanging down today, it was hanging down yesterday, and it'll be 

hanging down again tomorrow.'  
 

Furious, Bert yells, 'AND DO YOU KNOW WHY IT'S HANGING DOWN, MARGARET?'  
 

'Nope', she replies.  
 

'IT'S HANGING DOWN BECAUSE IT'S LOOKING AT MY NEW BOOTS!!!!! '  

 
To which Margaret replies...   

 
"Shoulda  bought a hat, Bert. Shoulda bought a ha t." 

  

Photographs of our meeting  

on 

15 th November, 2006

 



PE Laurence leads the Club Assembly 

discussion.  

 

(L to R) PDG Uncle  Peter, PE Laurence, and Pres. Paul.  

 

(L to R) Rtn Herman, Rtn Nancy Yee  (Vancouver Chinatown), PP Pedro Ching (HK City 

North).  



 

Dir.  Norman VC Vocational and Community 

Service Committee  reporting on our 

Community Service project for this year.  

 

PP Rudy our Hon Tres. reporting on our  
financial sta tus.  

 

PP John IV leading the birthday song for our two members PP Tim and IPP Eddy. Pres. Paul 

presented them with the ir birthday gifts.  



 
 

We paid a visit to the Home of the Loving Faithfulness, this year's Community Service project 
in cooperation with our daughter club the Rotary Club of HK South. 

 

 

(L to R) IPP Eddy, PP George, Dir Norman, PP John IV.  

 

(L to R) Hon Tres. PP Rudy, PP Tim, Rtn Peter II and PDG Y.K.  

 

Group Photo of  our meeting with our members and Uncle Peter and Pres. Paul and visiting 

Rotar ians on 15th November , 2006.  



 

Group Photo of  our group that visited the  Home of Loving Faithfulness on 19th November, 
2006 being welcomed by Ms Valeri Conibear.  

 

Ms Valeri Conibear explaining the home to eager  listener Pres. Paul and PP Huber t.   

 

Ms Valeri excepting some gifts from our Rotarac t Club of Hong Kong Island East.  

 

These photos show the Washing Machine that we donated to the home.  



previous home 

 


